
HPFS Whole School Bulletin   

   Friday 26th January 2018     Issue  16 
Dates for your diary 

(Subject to change) 

Week Commencing  

29th January is Week 2 on the 

Secondary Timetable 
1st February—FoHPS Primary and 
Yr. 7 & Yr. 8  Disco 
 
6th February—Careers Fest for 
KS4 PSCHE/Enterprise/STEM Day 
Yr7-Y11 
 
12th—16th February— Half term 
holiday 
 
19th February—Inset day 
 
20th February—Students return 
to school 
 
21st February—Parents Drop in 
with Senior Staff and Friends, 2pm 
and 6pm  
 
26th February—Year 8 Reports 
published 
 
28th February—Year 8 Parents 
Evening 
 
2nd March—More Able and 
Talented Trip—Oxford Town Hall 
 
14th March—Parents Drop in 
with Senior Staff and Friends—
2pm and 6pm 
 
15th March—Second Sixth Form 
Open Evening 
 
16th March—Year 9 
Immunisations 
 
21st March—Year 8 Options 
Evening 
 
29th March—School finishes at 
2pm for Easter Holidays 
 
Easter Holidays—Dates to be 
confirmed for Year 11 Revision 
School. 

 
10th May—Year 8 Girls HPV 
immunisations 
 

Please continue to refer to the 

School Website calendar for 

regular updates. 

Please direct any enquiries to 

Parent@heyfordparkfreeschool.org 

 

Message from the Principal 

“Alone we can do so little; together we can do so much”. (Helen Keller) 

 

This week we have taken the time to reflect on the last year at Heyford Park Free School 

and measure the journey we have been on and precisely identify the next steps we will 

take as we mature our very young school. A new school is like a child in that we need to 

develop together the way we do things that suit the needs of our community as well as 

hone, refine, flex and develop new skills.  Helen Keller’s quote “Alone we can do so little; 

together we can do so much” is so true in our context as it has been the strengthening 

partnership between staff; between staff and students; between staff and parents; 

between the school with other schools and organisations that has led to the 

responsiveness of the school in managing constant change as new year groups join us.  

We will never be complacent at Heyford Park Free School.  As a team we are always 

looking to see what’s our next area to develop, improve or change.  But we also need to be 

pragmatic and recognise we cannot do everything we want tomorrow!  At the heart of our 

decisions must be all of our children as these are who we are all here for. 

Going forward our theme is going to be about getting “greater depth” to what we do and 

ensuring we never allow the school to become distracted from learning.   

We are pleased that the CEO from the educational charity who runs the school in Kenya we 

are partnering with, is in school meeting Year 5, members of Y7 and speaking to the whole 

of secondary.  We are particularly proud of Y5 and Y7 who have led on developing our 

introductory packs to share with them our learning and who we are.   

Next week there will be changes to parking and bus pick ups as the development of the site 

continues.  Please check the information with the newsletter and our website.  The 

developers are strong supporters of the school so we appreciate all those parents who try 

hard to embrace the changes they have to make as they create a vibrant Heyford Park.  

Please park courteously and in designated areas.  We are all trying to keep each other and 

our children safe. 

Staffing: 

As you will be aware Mrs Hughes and I have been jointly acting as the SENCo in school.  

This has allowed us to make the changes we wanted to move forward our approaches and 

we have introduced a number of interventions.    We will be interviewing for SENco with 

either an April or June start because of teacher resignation dates on the 1st February. 

Sixth Form News 

Applications are now open for Heyford Park Free School Sixth Form.  Round 2 applications 

have been received and interviews will be on the 31st January.  Students have received 

their invitation letters. 

Round 2 applications deadline is 19th January for the attention of Mrs Bolduc and Ms 

Healey.   

 

Continued 



 

 

 

Examination Invigilators Vacancies 
We are seeking to appoint committed and understanding invigilators to join our team.  If you are looking for an 
interesting and challenging role in the school environment and can work flexible days/hours throughout the year, 
as well as being able to commit to the 6 weeks of summer exams, then we would love to hear from you!  Full train-
ing will be provided for those with or without experience. 

Further details can be found on our website. 

Continued……… 

All our timeframes for applications and interviews are on our website but key deadlines are: 

Round 3: 16th February 

Round 4: 14th March 

Round 5: 26th April  

As you know last year we purposely recruited staff with A level experience or relevant post 16 experience to meet the needs 

of our students.  You will be aware that nationally A Level courses have been revised and as a school we are taking part in 

training alongside other schools, in relation to the new A-level specifications, over this year.  As a school we feel we are now 

well placed to support post 16 courses with a team of experienced teachers who know our students well.  on 30th January for 

our Director of Sixth Form to lead the Sixth form.  We are extremely pleased with the strong applications we have received.   

PE Department 
Fixtures:  

A full programme of fixtures begins again this week and will continue until  the end of the spring term. As always team 
sheets will be displayed outside the PE office and it is the students responsibility to check the details, confirm attendance 
and pass on information to parents. We will always provide approximate return times to HPFS, and encourage students to 
contact parents during our return journey.  

Girls – Tuesday 30th January 

Y7 and Y8 Netball vs The Cooper School @HPFS – approx. pick up 1700 

Y9 and Y10 Hockey vs The Cooper School @TCS – approx. pick up 1730 

Boys 

Wednesday 31st January 

Y9 Football vs The Bicester School @HPFS – approx. pick up 1715 

Y10 Football vs The Bicester School @TBS – approx. pick up 1730 

Thursday 1st Feb 

Y7 Football vs The Bicester School @TBS – approx. pick up 1730 

Y8 Football vs The Bicester School @HPFS – approx. pick up 1715 

As with all fixtures, support is always welcome and if you are collecting your son/daughter from the fixture at TBS or TCS 
please let us know.  

 
Parental Support 

Parents are always most welcome to attend and support fixtures and we would encourage you to support all the students 
and staff on the field. There have been recent incidents at another school in the area where fixtures have been stopped and 
students removed from the field due to confrontational behaviour from parents and supporters. This has led to one school 
being removed from all fixtures which decreases opportunities for those students. We expect that Heyford Park parents 
watching fixtures will conduct themselves in an appropriate manner at all times, showing support to opposition and home 
staff and students.  

 



 

 

 

 

1. Year 11 Parents’ Subject Consultation 

 

Thank you for your attendance, patience, understanding and support for our subject consultation evenings  

on Wednesday 24th and Thursday 25th. 

 

The percentage attendance was 72% and I strongly urge parents who couldn’t make the evening to contact me 

for an appointment.  This will provide you with an opportunity to discuss with myself, the academic pro-

gress of your child. 

 

As part of refining this process, we would welcome any feedback (positives or areas for development, or, 

both).  A questionnaire has been sent through your child along these lines.  Completed questionnaires can 

be dropped off in the office or handed in to myself. 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact Mr Rugoobur (ARugoobur@heyfordparkfreeschool.org) should you require 

further information. 

 

2. Year 8 Parents’ Subject Consultation 

 

A detailed report containing the following will be sent out to parents week beginning 26th February 2018 : 

 

- Percentage Attendance 

- End of Key Stage Target 

- End of Key Stage Forecast Grade 

- Attitude to Learning Grade 

- Homework Grade 

- Subject Overview and Grade Descriptors 

- Subject Teacher comments 

- Form Tutor comments 

This report aims to facilitate conversations between parents and subject teachers. 

The subject consultation evening is on Wednesday 28th February 2018 and will run at the OM from 16:30 to 

18:30. 

A correspondence on how to make appointments with subject teachers will be sent closer to the date of the 

parents’ subject consultation. 

For further information, please contact Mr A Rugoobur (ARugoobur@heyfordparkfreeschool.org)  

Outcomes Update 

 

mailto:ARugoobur@heyfordparkfreeschool.org
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Puzzle 

Solution to last week’s: 

Mr A was buying physical digits! Each digit cost 50p. 

Well done to :  

Sam Denison – 3 house points 

This week’s puzzle : 

Four taps are filling a pool. 

Tap 1 will fill the pool in 3 hours by itself. Tap 2 will fill the pool in 6 hours by itself. Tap 3 will fill the pool in 12 hours by itself. 

Tap 4 will fill the pool in 24 hours by itself. 

Mr A turns on all the taps at the same time. How long will it take to fill up the pool? 

Half Term Puzzle : 

Please see Maths office door for details.   

 
Homework Club & Maths Clinic 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Year 11  

Maths Clip to be reviewed by end of this ½ term : 

 

 

 

Note that these have been modified in view of preparing students for the GCSE’s. 

 

February ½ Term Assessments 

The Maths department will be conducting its Feb ½ term assessment on Thursday 25th Jan. 

As per our good practice, students will be given a calculator GCSE paper as follows : 

Students should come prepared for this assessment with a Maths set and usual stationeries.  Years 7 to 

10 should also have a scientific calculator.  The Maths department recommends Casio FX-83GTPLUS as 

the scientific calculator 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Yr 8 & 9 Yr 7 & 8 Yr 9, 10, 11 Yr 7, 10 Yr 11 

Any Maths Staff – please inform them by break time 

Class Revision 

A 177 – 187 

B 131 - 153 



 

 

 Maths continued…. 

Equipment will NOT be lent out for the assessment. 

List of topics as follows will be given out in class and published on show my homework. 

Year 11 assessments will be conducted on the 1st March because of some students covering VCerts on 

Thursday 25th Jan. 

 

Intermediate Maths Challenge 

The Year 11 will be entered for the UKMT Intermediate Maths Challenge, on Thursday 1st February.  It is 

compulsory for students who are taking Maths and Further Maths at A Level. 

Please see Mr Aggarwal or Mr Rugoobur to confirm entry to the Challenge. 

Practice papers can be obtained from Mr Aggarwal. 

Students’ Voice 

Thank you to students who participated in the departmental feedback, as summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Following the vital information, the department will be : 

¶ Incorporating more investigative and peer work in its curriculum 

¶ Using one lesson for feedback from assessment and students tracking their progress using our 

flightpath 

¶ Sharing of objectives, linked to GCSE grades, and feedback specific to Maths 

¶ Publishing homework for at least one week in advance 

¶ Conducting topic assessments 

 

  Percentages of responses 

 
Strongly 
Agree Agree Disagree 

Strongly  
Disagree 

I find my lesson engaging and motivating 10 88 2 0 

I know my working and target levels 44 49 7 0 

Learning objectives are shared and explained 39 56 5 0 

I'm given feedback and how to improve 15 80 5 0 

I'm given homework on a regular basis 37 51 12 0 

My teacher deals with behaviour  appropriately 24 76 0 0 

We are encouraged to work well with other      
students 12 73 15 0 

I feel challenged by the work I do in lessons 34 61 5 0 

We have opportunities to review our  learning 5 80 15 0 

My teacher explains things clearly 39 46 15 0 

My books are regularly marked with comments 
on what I need to do to improve 20 46 29 5 



 

 

                                                                      

   During the run up to our GCSEs the Year 11 students will be  
holding several fundraising events in aid of our 2018 School Prom. 

 
In order to help us raise funds, we would like to kindly ask all  

parents and teachers to help us by  donating towards  
 

 

 
 

Pennies for Prom’ - How You Can Help 
We would like all parents and teachers to kindly donate the pennies from their net salary payment each month 

for a period of either 1 or 3 months. 
 

The donation will be between 1p and 99p each month, so your small change each month will definitely make a 
BIG change to our prom. 

 
Please speak to one of the Year 11 students or the office staff for further information and a  

‘Pennies for Prom’ form. 
 

Thank you in advance for your help and support. 
The Year 11 Students 

                  

óPennies for Promô

EQUESTRIAN TEAM 

If you would like to join the team, please express your interest by handing Mr Brown/Mrs Wallington/Mr Hobbs your name 

and parent email address on a piece of paper addressed to Issy Dunn so they can hand it to her as she is head rider or alterna-

tively email one of the teachers with your name and email so they can forward details to her. You will need access to trans-

portation to get you to venues. The team is open to anybody who has a pony they can compete on. There are benefits to be-

ing in the team such as      mentions in the newsletter, on the website and in assemblies.  There are dressage and jumping 

competitions and an entry fee of £8 to cover the cost of a NSEA badge. If you have any questions please email one of the 

named teachers so they can pass on your queries to Issy. 

Information from the Office 

Message from Dorchester 

Dorchester have informed us that the coach and car drop off points and routes are being changed from Monday 29th January 
2018. A map is attached for your reference. 

 

Immunisations 

Year 8 Girls 1st HPV immunisations will be taking place on 10th May 2018 at the school, a letter is being sent home to Parents. 

Year 9 students will be completing their childhood immunisation program with Tetanus, diphtheria and polio (3 in 1).  

Meningitis A, C, W and Y – 16th March 2018 

 

 


